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The first half of this year has been a busy one for the Society and for me personally.  It started 
on a sad note with the death of our Honorary Member and Sanford Saltus medallist, Prof. 
Philip Grierson on 15 January.   After a very simple funeral, a Celebration of his Life was 
organised in the Fitzwilliam Museum attended by some 200 people (see 
www.fitzmuseum.cam.ac.uk/dept/coins/events/grierson). His magnificent collection, 
numismatic library and half the residue of this estate are bequeathed to the Fitzwilliam.   
    A few weeks later, on 24 March, we lost another Honorary Member of the same generation, 
Dr Robert Carson, an authority on Roman coinage and former Keeper of Coins and Medals at 
the British Museum. 
 

Donation from Jeffrey North establishes Book Prize  
In March Mr Jeffrey North, the well-known author of North’s English 
Hammered Coinage and of the North Sylloge of Edwardian English 
Silver Coins, informed us of his wish to make a substantial 
donation to the Society of almost £13,000 (including tax recovered 
under Gift Aid).  Having been a Member for almost 50 years and 
received the Sanford Saltus medal in 1995, he wished to express 
his thanks for all the friendship and support that he had received 
from Members of the Society.   
    A North Fund will be set up with this money, and Council has 
decided that part of the income from this will be used to finance a 
book prize in his honour.  The North Book Prize will be awarded 
every two years for the book deemed to have made the best 
contribution to British Numismatics. Books eligible for consideration 

for the prize are those published during the current or three preceding calendar years, copies 
of which have been received by the joint library of the British Numismatic Society and the 
Royal Numismatic Society for review. The recipient will receive a cash prize of £500, and the 
first North Book Prize will be awarded in later this year.   
    For further details see the Regulations on p.4 below.  
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Sanford Saltus Medal presented to Peter Woodhead 
At the May meeting it was my pleasure to present to Peter Woodhead the 2005 Sanford 
Saltus Medal voted to him last November.  Peter was the Society’s President from1976 to 
1980 and has been a Vice-President since 1981, but it was for his publications, particularly his 

articles on English silver coinage of the 
thirteenth and fourteenth centuries and his two 
magnificent Sylloge volumes of Herbert 
Schneider’s collection of English gold coins, 
that he was awarded the medal.  In accepting 
the medal he spoke of the great debt he owed 
to Members of the Society for friendship, 
guidance and encouragement. 
    This was the first medal to be awarded since 
the recent changes in regulations extending the 
scope of the award, and these required the 
making of a new reverse die with revised 
wording.  As the Sanford Saltus medals are 
struck individually as needed, Peter’s is a truly 
unique piece. 
 

Eaglen volume on the Bury Mint 
Dr Robin Eaglen’s long-awaited book, The Abbey and Mint of Bury St Edmunds to 1279, will 
be published in our Special Publications Series later this year.  It presents an account of the 
ecclesiastical mint of Bury St Edmunds from its origins in the eleventh century down to the 
coinage reform of 1279 set in its historical context, drawing on both documentary evidence 
and on a study of the surviving coinage, including a catalogue and die-study of over 3,000 
coins.  The book to be published in November will extend to more than 400 pages, including 
21 plates.  The price will be £55, but it is being offered to Members at a 25% discount.  To 
place an order contact Spink’s Book Department (020 7563 4056; books@spink.com), saying 
that you wish to take account of the membership offer. 
 
The Society’s New Website 
The Society’s website, which was 
originally designed by Sean Miller 
in 2000, has been redesigned by 
Shaun Osborne, the Fitzwilliam 
Museum’s computing officer, in his 
own time on a voluntary basis.  He 
has given the site a fresh look, and 
brought it up to the latest 
standards in accessibility and 
functionality. We are immensely 
grateful to him. Elina Screen and I 
have revised the text and 
introduced some new pages.  
Further developments are 
planned, including a catalogue of the Library holdings, which will only be accessible to 
Members, protected by a password.  Do have a look at the site, and send us your comments: 
www.britnumsoc.org. 
 
Publicity Officer Appointed 
William MacKay has been appointed as our first Publicity Officer.  It will be his responsibility to 
raise awareness of the Society and its activities and of British numismatics more generally by 
encouraging appropriate reporting in the numismatic and general press.  As well as speaking 
to journalists and publishers, he will post topical news items on our website, and see that a 
suitable range of publicity material is available.  If Members would like to contact William, they 
may do so by e-mail (publicity@britnumsoc.org). 
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Kevin Clancy, Michael Metcalf, Mark Blackburn, Barrie Cook, Vesta 
Curtis, Eurydice Georganteli, Hugh Pagan (behind), Nicholas Mayhew 
and Joe Cribb 

 
Finance Committee set up 
In April the Council set up a Finance Committee, apparently for the first time in the Society’s 
history, to oversee the finances.  It will assist and advise the Treasurer, and report to Council 
from time to time, in particular in drawing up a budget, monitoring income and expenditure 
each year and developing an investment policy.  We hope that having maximised the 
Society’s income and planned for its secure future, there may be some money available for 
additional activities. The initial members are the President, the Treasurer, the Director, Dr 
Robin Eaglen, Dr Stewart Lyon and Maj.-Gen. Adrian Lyons.   
 
Librarian and Membership Secretary to Step Down 
Our Librarian, Tony Holmes, and our Membership Secretary, Charles Farthing, have both 
indicated that they wish to retire at the end of this year.  They have given outstanding service 
to the Society, Tony for twelve and Charles for eight years.  Council will be considering who to 
nominate it their place.  If you have suggestions or might be interested in either role yourself, 
please get in touch with me. 
 

York Summer Meeting 
The BNS joined with the Royal 
Numismatic Society on 
Saturday 8 July to organise a 
whole-day meeting in York on 
the theme of Power, Politics 
and Coinage. It was held in the 
charming 14th-century Bedern 
Hall, near York Minster, and 
some 55 Members and Fellows 
gathered to hear papers by Dr 
Vesta Curtis, Dr Barrie Cook, 
Dr Eurydice Georganteli, Prof. 
Nick Mayhew, Hugh Pagan 
and Prof. Ivan Roots.   
    The sessions were chaired 
by Prof. Michael Metcalf and 
Dr Keith Sugden, while Joe 

Cribb, as RNS President, and I topped and tailed the day.  It was hailed a success and we 
hope to continue the collaboration with the RNS for next year’s Summer Meeting. 
 
 
As we head into the Summer break with Britain and Europe enduring record breaking 
temperatures, I look forward to welcoming you back in the cool of September for the 
remainder of the year’s programme. 
. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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NEWS IN BRIEF 
 
Coenwulf Gold Mancus 
The British Museum has succeeded in 
raising the £358,000 required to save from 
export the Coenwulf gold mancus, probably 
the most important Anglo-Saxon coin to 
have been found in the last hundred years.  
With the aid of generous grants from the 
National Heritage Memorial Fund (NHMF) 
and the National Art Collections Fund (the 
Art Fund) among others, the target was 
met just days before the expiry of the 
export moratorium. It is now on display in 
the British Museum’s HSBC Money 
Gallery, together with six of the other seven 
Anglo-Saxon gold coins with meaningful 
legends known from the period after AD 
700.  It is intended that the coin will tour 
provincial museums.   
 
Double Leopard of Edward III 
The Coenwulf mancus did not hold the 
record for the most expensive English coin 
for long.  A magnificent specimen of the 
largest denomination of Edward III’s first 
gold coinage, the Double Leopard of 1344, 
was sold at auction in June 2006 for 
£460,000.  It has been bought by a UK 
investment fund.  This coin, found by a 
metal-detector user last year, varies slightly 
in design from the other two known 
specimens, which are in the British 
Museum.  It is hoped that the coin will go 
on display at the Fitzwilliam later this year. 
 
Sixty Years of Membership 
In May that elite corps of people who have 
been loyal Members of the Society for sixty 
years was increased by two.  Laurence 
Brown and the Hon. Robert Erskine were 
both elected to junior membership in May 
1946, contributing to a welcome revival in 
membership after World War II. We send 
them our congratulations. 
 
BANS Autumn Weekend in Worcester 
The BANS will hold a weekend of lectures 
at University College, Worcester, on 1-3 

September.  Speakers will include Marion 
Archibald, Prof. Ted Buttrey, Chris 
Comber, Dr Eurydice Georganteli, Dr David 
Goodall, Andrew Wager and Robert 
Turner.  For details contact Joe Bispham 
(01702 230950; bispham@tesco.net). 
 

 
The North Book Prize 

 
REGULATIONS 

 
The following regulations were agreed by 
Council in June 2006: 
 
1.  The North Book Prize was established 
in 2006 with a generous donation by 
Jeffrey North.  
 
2.  The prize shall normally be awarded 
every two years to the author or authors of 
the book which in the opinion of Council 
has made the best contribution to British 
Numismatics. 
 
3.  Eligible books shall be those that have 
been published during the current or three 
preceding calendar years, copies of which 
have been received by the joint library of 
the British Numismatic Society and the 
Royal Numismatic Society for review.  
 
4. Council may appoint an advisory 
committee to assist it in determining the 
award.  A Member of Council may be 
considered for the Prize as author or co-
author of an eligible book, provided that 
he/she is not a member of the advisory 
committee and is absent from that part of 
any Council Meeting at which it is 
considered. 
 
5.  The recipient shall receive a cash sum 
the value of which shall be determined by 
Council from time to time.   
 
6.  The first award shall be made in 2006 
and be of £500. 

 

Visit the Society’s Web site:  www.britnumsoc.org 


